Landscape Committee Report
17 October 2024

No meeting was held in October as there was no new business to discuss.

Here is an update on landscaping:
· Thanks to everyone who helped cut out the dead heathers behind the club house.  We are hoping the heaving pruning will enable the heathers to come back to life next year
· Custom Cut has removed the water bags from the immature trees
· The irrigation system is turned off and Custom Cut has blown all residual water out of the system in preparation for winter
· We appear to have a drainage issue at 1226 that is being investigated
· Lower branches of the oaks along Stuart were pruned, primarily to meet COB 15-foot clearance requirements
· The Maple at 1256 and the Arbor Vitae at 1252 were both removed as they were sick.  Replacements to be decided upon
· The stumps will be removed in a few weeks, along with stumps at 1220, 1212, and in the center common area
· The dead grass area in the center common area is far more extensive than originally considered.  This means the option of removing bad soil and planting shrubs could be more complicated.  Re-sodding the area does not seem viable given irrigation and soil infection
· Custom Cut will apply Coppercide to the Dogwood at 1256 in late November and late December
· We still have to decide what to do with the dying shrub at 1268
· And we still have to decide on what types of replacement trees to plant around the grounds where trees have been taken out
· We still plan on surveying residents next year when the irrigation system goes on again
· We continue to forward landscape pruning requests to Custom Cut for follow up
· [bookmark: _GoBack]As always, we are looking for volunteers for the landscape committee and for help with mulch parties and other DIY landscape activities
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